Lake Manuka Association Annual Meeting Minutes

May 28, 2005

United Way Building, Gaylord, MI


Call to Order

President Chuck Winger called the Annual Meeting to order at 1:00 pm at the United Way Building in Gaylord, MI.  Board Members present were Mr. Ernie Bourdage, Mr. Marvin Priami, Mrs. Janet Ferguson, Mrs. Christine Zarichney, Mr. Larry Pattrito, Mr. Russell Lesser and Mr. Wayne Jaycox. Absent was Mr. Jack Crusoe.

Mr. Winger declared a quorum present of approximately (please get number off of roll call)_____ in person or by proxy, and appointed Mrs. Zarichney as Interim Recording Secretary.

Approval of Meeting Minutes

Mr. Robert Gurchieck moved to approve the minutes from the June 26, 2004 meeting as amended, seconded by Mr. Smith.  Meeting Minutes Approved Unanimously.
Officers Reports

President’s Report

Mr. Chuck Winger gave the Treasurer’s report, which was distributed to the members present.  (please see attached Financial Statement).  After discussion of the budget, Mr. Tom Smith moved that the miscellaneous expenses be raised from $250 to $1,250, motion seconded by Mrs. Zana Jaycox, Unanimous approval by voice vote.
Mr. Chuck Winger introduced the Board of Directors and stated that since the last members’ meeting the board held seven meetings in which the bylaws were approved, lake quality issues were agreed upon, and requests for quotes (RFQ) for a lake engineering study were sent to 4 engineering firms.  There were 89 votes in favor of the bylaws, 3 votes against and 5 in favor, however the five were not eligible due to lack of voting rights; the ballots were sent without dues payments.
Mr. Winger reported that he attended the Michigan Lakes & Streams Association Annual Conference and the cost was $35 for an individual membership and $65 to attend the conference. The meeting was held in the third week of April 2005 at Boyne Mountain.
Mr. Winger discussed the Water Testing Training procedures, and results from area associations and the need for “green belts”.  He highlighted a major problem with a dying lake is the amount of phosphorus and Mr. Winger was looking for volunteers to take water samples.  

He added that the amount of phosphorus that is in or enters a lake is directly related to the number of weeds or plants growing in the lake. Reducing the amount of phosphorus that enters the lake will therefore reduce the number of weeds and plants. Association members were advised controlling water run off into the lake, cleaning septic systems every 2-3 years, planting Green Belts along the lake to trap phosphorus and other minerals and nutrients were things they could do to reduce the amount of phosphorus that enters the lake. Mr. Winger pointed out several brochures he had on display and told those in attendance many could be taken home. He stated he had contacted the two local septic cleaning firms and said both offered a small discount when several owners would gather to have their systems cleaned. He added when the website was up and running, part of it would be devoted to organize such large groups, so to take advantage of the discount.
Committee Reports

Mr. Terry Jans is a property owner on Lake Wequas, who’s property also adjoins Lake Manuka. Terry chairs the Lake Wequas Committee, which is an Ad Hoc committee. It was pointed out the interests of our Association are important to Lake Wequas and vice-versa.  Additional information will be on the website.
Mrs. Janet Ferguson, Communications Committee, reported that she is compiling member “profile” sheets and requested that all members in attendance fill out the forms to help facilitate the information flow via email and that the website is in progress.

Mr. Robert Gurchieck, chairperson of the Government Committee stated that there was no new information to report.

Mr. Larry Pattrito reported on behalf of the Preservations Committee.  He stated that members of this committee are Ernie Bourdage, Bob Gurchiek and Mike Herderich.

Mr. Pattrito gave a detailed presentation of how his committee established the lake quality issues of muck, weed, water level and its fishery. His committee concluded the first step was to have an up-to-date lake engineering study performed. His presentation included showing the attendees one of the proposals that was sent to each of 4 engineering firms. He reported one response, from A. E. Progressive, of Grand Rapids, but that it was too early to make a recommendation to the Board of which firm to go with. He turned the committee report over to President Winger to explain methods of funding the study or other projects.

President Winger said there were a couple of directions the Association could take to pay for the study. He stated once the cost was determined that we could try to fund the project through a voluntary effort. Basically, it would involve sending a bill to each Riparian that would be related to the amount of lake footage owned by the Riparian, along with non-riparians with deeded access, (who would be charged a prorated amount yet to be determined) and hope everyone would pay. Mr. Winger added with the support of the Association thus far, this method might work.

He next introduced the concept of establishing a Lake Improvement Board. He pointed out that the state developed a plan to establish such boards at the Township level of government. Mr. Pattrito told the group this was done under Act 451. Mr. Winger finished by stating the Board of Directors had not met to discuss establishing the Lake Improvement Board, but would soon do so. Mr. Pattritio added that his committee would be able to prepare a resolution to present to the Township Trustees.
There was discussion regarding the assessment of riparian property owners and non-ryparian property owners with deeded accesses. 

Mrs. Karen Gurcheck moved that the board continue with the Lake Study and to establish Lake Improvement Board, seconded by Mr. Jeff Drukker.  Unanimous Approval by show of hands.
Old Business

Please refer to the meeting minutes from the 2004 Meeting.

New Business

Satellite Photos of Manuka Lake are available for $10 each.

Election of Board of Directors – Mr. Wayne Jaycox, and Mr. Jeff Drukker were voted in as members of the board.

Adjournment – 

The meeting adjourned at 3pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Christine Zarichney,

Interim Secretary

